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SUMMARY: In the past few years the Regional Transit Committee has devoted a substantial amount of its energies to transit security matters. Aspects of transit security were discussed at all but two of the committee’s 2003 meetings where the primary focus was passenger and operator security.  This effort resulted in the adoption of METRO’s first ever Transit Security Policies (Attachment 1). Measures taken to implement those policies to-date include:

· addition of two full-time officers to the Transit Police in 2004;

· expanded efforts by the Transit Police to improve cooperation and information sharing with local police agencies, and

· beginning an examination of fare evasion issues in partnership with transit operators and the Transit Police.
The following year the RTC broadened its focus to include security at park-and-ride lots, transit centers, the bus tunnel, bus bases and other Metro facilities. At the same time,
the Transit Division was developing a System Security Plan, in part in response to federal mandates and funded by Homeland Security grants. Since the RTC reviewed a draft of that plan at its July 2004 meeting, the Transit Division produced a final version (Attachment 2) which it will present to the committee today.
Transit Security Expenditures
From 2001 to 2005, spending on Transit Police has increased 43 percent. Personnel training and security-related capital projects such as closed-circuit cameras on buses, retractable barriers at the vehicle entrances to the bus tunnel and elements of the new Transit Communications Center have been funded, in part, by federal Homeland Security Grants totaling $3.9M. Further grant-funded security expenditures are expected though, as a recent newspaper article (Attachment 3) indicates, the level of future funding for transit security is currently under debate in Washington D.C.
At today’s meeting Transit Division staff will present the final version of the System Security Plan and describe current and planned transit security initiatives.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Transit Security Policies
2. King County Metro System Security Plan

3. Article: Safety, Access Always at Odds, Los Angeles Times, July 8, 2005
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